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September Meeting Schedule

09/06 City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm

09/06 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
Labor Day, September 5Sth 09/13 Development Review Committee 10:00 am

Santaquin City offices will be closed on 09/13 Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 pm

Monday, September 5th for Labor Day.
Garbage pick up will be delayed by one

09/20 City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
09/20 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
09/27 Development Review Committee 10:00 am

day that week as well. Monday garbage 09/27 Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 pm
pick up will be on Tuesday, September 6th 10/04 City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
of that week and Tuesday pick up will be 10/04 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm

on Wednesday, September 7th.

Pressurized Irrigation Information

The PI system will be turned off around
mid-October. More information will be in
October’s newsletter.

Know What
to Throw

Only recycle these materials:

FLATTENED PAPER METAL PLASTIC
CARDBOARD CANS BOTTLES
& JUGS

Recycling Simplifiea ka REPUBLIC

*s SERVICES

Santaquin City public meetings are streamed LIVE

on YouTube at: https://bit.ly/2P7ICfQ

Santaquin City public meeting agendas
are posted on our website and on
Facebook:
https://www.santaquin.org/meetings
https://www.facebook.com/santaquincity
government

Ham Radio Invitation

We invite all ham Radio Operators in the Santaquin
area to join us every Tuesday at 8:30 pm for the
Santaquin ERC Net on 446.500 MHz (FM Simplex).
For more information visit our Facebook page:
Santaquin ERC or email us ERCnet@gmail.com.

Building Permit Report

You can view the current building permit report by
visiting: santaquin.org/communitydevelopment
from your internet browser.
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SECOND SATURDAY
GREEN WASTE DISPOSAL SCHEDULE 2022

W
A

September 10
October 8
November 12

THE OLD CITY LANDFILL, 1100 W 200 N (LARK
LANE) IS OPEN TO GREEN WASTE DISPOSAL FOR
SANTAQUIN CITY RESIDENTS ON THE SECOND

Santaquin/Mountain Valley Area
Hands-On Preparedness Fair

Come learn how

*Ham Radio
*Bottling and Pressure Cooking
*Sanitation During an Emergency
*(Grab Bags/Go Bags of Various Types
*Solar Power/Demo Cooking with Solar
*First Aid PLUS Fire Engine, Ambulance, & Police

SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH FROM APRIL
THROUGH NOVEMBER FROM

8AMTO 4 PM.

Calling all 55+ Year Olds

Senior Companions is hiring 55+ year olds to
provide assistance and friendship to those in
need of help. For more information, call 801-851-
7767. There is also a need for classroom
grandparent volunteers that are 55+ years old.
Please call 801-851-7784 for more information.

Volunteer of the Month

Sedigin - September 2022

Volunteer

Ron Petersen

Thank You For Your Service!

*Water Storage
*Temporary Shelter
*Financial Reserve

*BYU Pathways
*Self-Reliance/Family Plan
*Dry Milk and Its Uses

+ LI
| FIRST AID | i o

Saturday, September 24, 2022
9 am to Noon
Santaquin North Stake Center — 545 North 200 East

Light Refreshments Served

Ron Petersen is being recognized as our Volunteer of the Month for
the outstanding service he has given to our community. Being an
Army veteran of Vietnam, a veteran of the Utah National Guard, and a
current member of our local American Legion, he has taken a special
interest in sharing the history and patriotism showcased in the
Patriotic Room of our Santaquin Chieftain Museum. Our museum staff
have said regarding Ron, ‘He has been an amazing volunteer at the
museum. He has been very willing, dedicated and kind. He has served
on the museum board and volunteers often in the Patriotic Room with
other veterans who help teach children to be grateful for our freedom
and for those who sacrificed for us. Ron has helped with many
elementary school tours and is good at relating and talking to the
children. Ron also helped us with the inventory of all the items in the
museum (taking pictures and cataloging). He came a couple times
a week for almost two years, until it was complete. We are grateful for
his military service, volunteering at the museum, and his friendship.”

Ron and his sweetheart of 54 years, Ramona, have lived in Santaquin for 42 years. They met and
married in California then moved to Santaquin. Upon arriving here, they decided it would be the perfect

place to raise their family.

Ron and Ramona have four daughters and two sons with sixteen grandchildren and one great-grandchild.
During their time in Santaquin, Ron served as a coach for T-Ball, coach pitch ball, and a Cub Scout leader

for nine years. Ramona shared, “Ron has loved all the opportunities to help in our community and the
people here are wonderful to serve with. We have made so many wonderful friends.” .
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Ramona is no stranger to volunteer work as well, as she has served in numerous positions, and most
recently as the secretary of the American Legion Auxiliary. Ron's professional career was with the US Postall
Service as d letter carrier in Provo.

Thank you, Ron, for your volunteer work with Santaquin City. Our community is better off because of your
kind and dedicated service.

Fall Clean Up Hidden Picture Contest Winner
If you spot the hidden school bus in this

newsletter, email: S S,
— ®, \

kmortensen@santaquin.org or W’

bshupe@santaquin.org with the location
and your contact information by
9/30/2022 to be entered in a random
drawing for a prize.

OCTOBER 8TH -15TH \ Congratulations to Zonna Graham for winning
‘\ July's Hidden Picture Contest!
ALL DUMPSTERS WILL BE AT THE OLD SANTAQUIN
CITY LANDFILL: 1100 W 200 N (LARK LANE)

MON-FRI HOURS-10 AM TO 6 PM
SAT HOURS-8 AMTO 4 PM
CLOSED SUNDAY, OCT 9TH

Separate Green Waste from Metals
‘ DO NOT take paint, liquids, toxic materials,
chemicals, household garbage, freezers,

refrigerators, or tires
Visit http://www.suvswd.org/what-to-do-with

’ Photo Contest Winner

Congratulations to the winner of the July Photo
Contest, Gary Jackson! He took this beautiful
picture of a double rainbow. Gary said 'l took off on
foot, with it still lightly raining, up the road a bit and
captured this looking east toward the Santaquin
City Cemetery with Dry Mountain in the
background.”

For information
to enter contest

Ordinance Highlight visit: _

_ , , ' santaquin.org/
We have had some residents asking lately if there is a page/ photo-
curfew for minors. Ordinance 5.12.010 states that it is contest

unlawful for any minor under the age of 18 years old to

e on any sidewalks, streets, alleys, or public places in the City between the established curfew hours of
11:00 pm and 5:00 am unless the minor is with a parent, guardian, or other responsible adult having care
and custody of minor. Another exception is if the minor has employment that requires them to be on the
sidewalks, streets, in alleys, or public places while working or traveling to or from such employment. It is
permitted also if the minor is on an emergency errand directed by their parent, legal guardian, or other
responsible person having care and custody or in a motor vehicle engaged in normal interstate travel
ending in the City; attending or traveling between minor's home or place of residence and a place where
any religious, Municipal, social, entertainment, sporting, political, library, or school function is occurring; or
within the boundaries of the minor's place of residence.

(ord. 94-3,2-1-1994)

Greetings to all from the Mayor's Desk,

| want to start this month's newsletter by thanking the many volunteers who put their lives on
hold for a week to provide the many differing opportunities that made up our Santaquin
Orchard Days celebration. The week prior to the parade on Saturday morning, the Veterans
held a flag raising ceremony to kick off our celebration. We honored Jake Kester this year.
The kind words expressed at that flag raising ceremony not only gave hope in our great
nation, but honored one of Santaquin's finest.
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As the flag ceremony was ending, the Little Buck-A-Roo rodeo got underway. For those of you who have not
attended this wonderful event, | suggest you put it on your calendar for next year. | was told by many of the
spectators that this Santaquin Little Buck-A-Roo rodeo is the best in the state. The Little Buck-A-Roo rodeo
lasted nearly 14 hours. | have to say the volunteers and all of the City staff made this event run great and
everyone did an outstanding job. Thank you to all and especially to Paige Steele who is Santaquin’'s
backbone for this Little Buck-A-Roo rodeo. Paige also does a great job helping with our PRCA rodeo that
was held the last weekend of our Orchard Days celebration.

| thank the sponsors, the participants, and every citizen who took time to experience every aspect of this
year's Orchard Days events. John Bradley, our Community Services Director, was especially involved to
ensure all aspects were well covered. Thank you all!

May | give a special thanks for the car show, the family night, games in the park, the tours of the museum,
the home run derby, the grand parade, the Grand Marshal (Marilyn Clayson), the children’s parade, and
every other part of the Orchard Days celebration that | may have missed. It was tremendous.

Our hometown markets and concerts in the city park continue through September 26th. There is/are
great produce, meals, and wares offered each week. This is such a fun event to walk through and
purchase for the family. The concerts, bands, and other performers have just been incredible. You really
do need to hear these professionals and budding professionals. They perform for a couple of hours each
Monday night of our Home Town Market. Each week, families are able to sit in the park and visit with so
many good friends as well as make new friends. These are another item to be placed on your calendar
and not to miss.

On other news, the canyon repairs will not be completed this fall. Negotiations for final pricing could not be
mutually accepted between the contractor and the Federal Highway Administration. The Phase Two
contract is being re-bid in the coming weeks for work to begin next summer. | have been talking with all
involved, as well as including Congressman Owens’ office and Senator Romney’s office. Both of which are
contacting the Federal Highway group to keep it rolling. | have also requested that the district Ranger
please open the canyon up to Trumbolt until November so we can use Trumbolt picnic area and drive to
the parking lot. More news to come at a later date on these two items.

Lastly, | wanted to update all on the mountain bike park. Prospector View mountain bike park parking lot has
bbeen created with two drive approaches, rotomill asphalt was laid and is yet to be compacted. We have
determined the appropriate area for the new restroom location, the lighting installation coordinates, and in
September, the disturbed soil will be sprayed with hydroseeding. The approaches will be prepared with a
pipe to allow storm drainage to move along the roadway. The bridge design was submitted to the State for
approval. This will be a pole type bike and pedestrian bridge that crosses the stream. Proposed trails are
now being marked with tape and our mountain bike trail commmittee is giving input on possible trail routes.
These routes will soon be underway. This mountain bike park was only proposed in the first week of January
and we are to the point that riders will soon be able to traverse some trails where they have never before
ridden. What a fun park we are creating.

My wish is that you can all have the very best closure to your summer and prepare for the most fun fall with
recreation programs for old and young. We love this place!

Mayor Daniel M. Olson
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COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT

September Events: ’Q ’Q
September 11th: 9/11 Walk/ Fun Run * *
September 17th: Pole Canyon Classic Disc Golf Tournament

Upcoming October Events:

October 17th: Candy Cornhole Spook-Tacular Tournament
October 31st: Halloween Trunk-or-Treat & Mayor Costume Parade

October 22nd & 24th: Spooky Night at the Museum

Youth Classes:

New! Parent & Me Fun with Food: Session starts September 6th
New! Parent & Me Junior Chef: Session starts September 91th
Candy Bar Rocking Painting Class: September 14th

New! Mime Loud & Clear: Session starts September 6th

"How to" Class: September 7th

Adult Classes: Q‘\\I/
slw_

Textured Wall Art: September 10th and 24th
Date Night Textured Wall Art: September 9th and 23rd
Mosaics Class: Session starts September /th

For more information go to:
santaquin.org/recreation and click on the activity guide
For registration go to:
santaquin.activityreg.com

SANTAQUIN LIBRARY

Join us in celebrating Santaquin City Library’s
20th birthday in the month of September! Tell us
your favorite memories about the library by
dropping off your written story at the library or
emailing it to library@santaquin.org. We would
love to hear your stories, and who knows, yours
may get added to the time capsule!



mailto:library@santaquin.org

SANTAQUIN SENIORS

55 West 100 South Santaquin
Center Hours: 9:30 am-4:00 pm

Weekly on Thursdays . =
WELCOME BACK TO SANTAQUIN SENIORS!II We are so very excited to
welcome everyone back to have lunch and to our weekly activities. [f you
attended the Senior lunches last year and ARE NOT GOING TO BE HAVING
LUNCH ON SEPTEMBER 8 please let Judy know by September 5th. Patrons
come and participate in the following: play cards, work on jigsaw puzzles,
play pool, ping pong or use our computer lab or simply visit, renew old
friendships and create new ones. Just a reminder that our weekly
entertainment begins at 12:00 noon, followed by a delicious home cooked
meal at 12:30 p.m.
The Utah County Health Department will hold their annual Immunization
Clinic at the Senior Center on Thursday October 6th from 10:00 am-12:00
pm. Please bring your immunization record and insurance card.
Please don’t feel too “YOUNG” to check us outl Come spend a day with us!
For more information, please contact Judy Robbins @ 801-360-1698

MENU

¥***Menu subject to change

September 8: Chicken Fried Steak, Mashed Potatoes & Gravy, Mixed
Vegetables, Rolls, Watermelon, & OQatmeal Crispies

Program: Welcome Back & Visiting

September 15: Swedish Meatballs Mashed Potatoes & Cream Gravy Peas
Lingonberry Jam Rolls Jello Cookie

Program: Shari Clouts: Sit and Stay Fit Demo

September 22: Meat Loaf Baked Potato Corn Applesauce Lemon Cake
Wellness Checks

Program: Bingo
September 29: Roast Pork Yummy Potatoes Green Beans King Hawaiian
Roll Peach Crisp Juice

Program: Bottle Ban

SANTAQUIN CHIEFTAIN MUSEUM

September to October Hours:

Wednesday 4-6pm

Hours are limited this month as we prepare
for the Spooky Night at the Museum




